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Alan and Sue Boddy
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To The Commissioner, Greater Sydney Commission.

Thank you for inviting the community to make submissions to the Greater
Sydney Commission’s draft plan for the Northern District.

The lack of good planning in recent times has created a high degree of
uncertainty regarding the future of our outer Metropolitan rural lands,
including Hornsby. This leads to excessive speculation and corruption
and is irresponsibly short-sighted. Even worse is the fact that the same
lack of planning made little or no provision for essential
infrastructure. The current major infrastructure projects are a prime
example of the widespread incompetence of Planning Authorities right
across Greater Sydney. The proposals for the South Dural development are
a classic example of exactly this incompetence.

I strongly support your recommendation to protect our rural lands as far
as possible within the bounds of orderly growth of our City. The most
scenic, fertile and productive lands should be maintained for their
agricultural and recreational potential. The popularity of Dural and the
Northern District as evidenced by the high volumes of week-end traffic
indicates the attraction of the rural amenities to inner-city residents.
It is important therefore to preserve this for the long term and to
protect the biodiversity of the natural environment.

The South Dural proposal is to rezone 240 ha for urban development to
provide 3,000 dwellings. Over 6,000 submissions were received by Hornsby
Council against the proposal not only for its gross lack of
infrastructure planning but also for very valid reasons such as rural
amenity, rural jobs, agriculture opportunities, tourism and
environmental protection. Council had resolved not to evaluate the
proposal in the short term but are clearly seeking to circumvent the
valid and widespread objections, and to develop the authority to
over-rule such objections in the future.

I ask you to create a firm long-term plan for the Northern District
including Dural. Highly productive and recreationally attractive rural
lands must not be used for urban development. There is a need for
stringent laws to protect them to end underhand land speculation. There
is no shortage of much less fertile scrub land across various parts of
the Sydney basin more suitable for urban development. Please establish
long term planning directions and protect the rural zoning of our
quality rural lands.

Yours faithfully

Alan and Sue Boddy
29 March 2017




